	[image: image1.png]




	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No:  34-A
Committee: Housing and Buildings


	Title:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to illegal conversions of manufacturing or industrial space to residential use. 

	Sponsors:
Council Members Reyna, Addabbo Jr., Comrie, Fidler, Martinez, Nelson, Recchia Jr., Sanders Jr., Stewart, Vann, White Jr., Yassky, Mendez, and Oddo.



	Summary of Legislation:  Proposed Int. No. 34-A would create a new infraction, increase fines, and subject violators to imprisonment not to exceed one year for illegal conversions of manufacturing or industrial space to residential use. 



	Effective Date:  Sections 1, 2, 3 and 4 would take effect ninety days after their enactment into law. Sections 5 and 6 of this local law would take effect July 1, 2008.    



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: 2008.  



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY08

FY Succeeding

Effective FY09

Full Fiscal

Impact FY09

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues due to the enactment of this legislation. The fines called for in this legislation are intended to compel compliance not generate revenue.


	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures due to the enactment of this legislation.  



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable


	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division 

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:     Ralph P. Hernandez, Legislative Financial Analyst

David Pechefsky, Assistant Director

                                                City Council Finance Division



	History:  Introduced by Council as Int. No. 34 on February 1, 2006.  

                  Hearing held by Housing and Buildings Committee as Int. No. 34 on June 20, 2007

                  To be considered by Housing and Buildings Committee as Int. 34-A on June 28, 2007.

            


